

الجمهورية الجزائرية الديمقراطية الشعبية
وزارة التربية الوطنية

الديوان الوطني للامتحانات والمسابقات

امتحان بكالوريا التعليم الثانوي دورة 2025

الشعبة: علوم تجريبية، رياضيات، تقني رياضي، تسيير واقتصاد، فنون

المدة: 02 سا و 30 د

اختبار في مادة: اللغة الانجليزية

على المترشح أن يختار أحد الموضوعين الآتيين:

الموضوع الأول

Part One: Reading

(15 Points)

Read the text carefully to do the activities.

Trafficking in human beings for the purpose of organ removal and human organ trade are universally condemned. However, the buying and selling of organs continues despite efforts to limit the illegal nature of this practice. It has been estimated that approximately 10% of all transplants may occur unlawfully.

Doctors and other health care professionals are well placed to play an important role in reducing the illegal organ trade, including trafficking in human beings for the purpose of organ removal. They have unique access to patients' information and are in a position to provide patients with critical information about the nature of the illegal trade. In addition, they can provide valuable information that might support the police and judiciary in investigating and accusing organ trafficking networks.

Governments throughout the world can do more in fighting organ trafficking phenomenon. They should not only support research into the nature and scope of this crime but also pass stringent laws to punish human organ traffickers.

Adapted from National Library of Medicine, National Institutes of Health. Jan. 4th, 2016.

A/ Comprehension.

(08 Points)

1) Say whether the following statements are True or False.

- Trafficking in human organ removal is approved of all over the world.
- Most organ transplants are made illegally.
- Doctors can help authorities in fighting organ trafficking.
- Organ traffickers should be punished severely.

2) Identify the paragraph in which the following ideas are mentioned.

- Health care professionals should play an active role in fighting organ trafficking.
- Some of human organ transplants are practised illegally.

3) Answer the following questions according to the text.

- Are efforts to reduce illegal organ transplants successful? Justify.
- How can health practitioners help patients in need of organ transplants?
- What can authorities do to combat unlawful organ removal?

4) Find what or who the underlined words in the text refer to.

- This practice (§1) =
- that (§2) =
- they (§3) =

اختبار في مادة: اللغة الانجليزية / الشعبة: علوم تجريبية، رياضيات، تقني رياضي، تسيير واقتصاد، فنون / بكالوريا 2025

B/ Text Exploration.

(07 Points)

1) Find in the text words or phrases that are closest in meaning to the following.

a. happen (§1)= b. precious (§2) = c. regulations (§3) =

2) Divide the following words into roots and affixes.

- illegal - information - unlawful

Prefix	Root	Suffix

3) Ask questions which the underlined words answer.

a. Doctors should respect medical ethics.

b. Some patients are punished because they underwent illegal organ transplants.

4) Fill in each gap with the appropriate word from the list given.

- ethical - consider - transplant - patients

Numerous studies have suggested that patients discuss their organ transplants plans with their doctors. This may include questions about(1)..... options and safety of an organ trafficking procedure. At this phase, doctors should also be alert to(2)..... who may be interested or tempted to buy an organ. Doctors should provide information to the patient about their(3)..... issues associated with the illegal buying of an organ. They should also(4)..... discussing the dangers for the organ transplants.

Part Two: Written Expression.

(05 Points)

Choose ONE of the following topics.

Topic One:

In your neighbourhood, a child was kidnapped by traffickers who removed his / her organs to sell them at high prices inside and outside the country. You were deeply affected and you decided to react.

Write an article of about 80 to 120 words for the local newspaper to denounce such a dirty business and suggest measures to eradicate it.

Make the best use of the following notes:

- Kidnapping / children / crime.
- Society/shocked/ condemn.
- Doctors / respect medical ethics' code.
- Authorities / punish wrongdoers.

Topic Two:

Many teenagers are victims of false advertising through social media. They buy products which do not correspond to the ones advertised.

Write an opinion article of about 80 to 120 words to be published in your school magazine to sensitize your schoolmates on the negative effects of Internet advertisements.

الموضوع الثاني

Part One: Reading

(15 points)

Read the text carefully to do the activities.

As one of the oldest sciences, astronomy is part of every culture's history and roots. It has and continues to revolutionize our thinking on a worldwide scale. It has been used to measure time, mark the seasons, and navigate the vast oceans.

Several reports indicate that astronomy represents a unique perspective that extends our horizons and helps us discover the beauty and grandeur of the Universe and our place within it. On a more pressing level, astronomy helps us learn how to assure the survival of our species. For example, it is important to study the Sun's influence on Earth's climate and how it will affect weather, water levels, etc. In addition, mapping the movement of all the objects in our Solar System allows us to predict the potential threats to our planet from the outer space.

On a personal level, teaching astronomy to our youth is of great value. It has been proven that pupils who engage in astronomy-related educational activities at school are more likely to pursue careers in science and technology, and to keep up-to-date with scientific discoveries.

Adapted from: <http://www.asc.osu.edu>

A/ Comprehension.

(08 points)

1) Identify the type of the text.

The text is a... a. newspaper article b. web article c. book extract

2) Put the following ideas in the order they appear in the text.

- a. Thanks to astronomy, we can anticipate possible dangers to our planet.
- b. Introducing astronomy in schools is beneficial for learners.
- c. Astronomy is found in all civilizations.

3) Answer the following questions according to the text.

- a. What have people used astronomy for?
- b. How can the study of astronomy prevent the extinction of mankind?
- c. Will young people benefit from learning astronomy? Justify.

4) Choose the most appropriate title.

- a. Youth and Astronomy.
- b. The History of Astronomy.
- c. The Benefits of Astronomy.

اختبار في مادة: اللغة الانجليزية / الشعبة: علوم تجريبية، رياضيات، تقني رياضي، تسيير واقتصاد، فنون / بكالوريا 2025

B/ Text Exploration.

(07 points)

1) Match the following words with the corresponding definitions.

Word	Definition
a. measure	1.Extremely large.
b. universe	2.Find out the size, weight or quantity of something.
c. vast	3.All the stars and planets and all of the space.

2) Complete sentence (b) so that it means the same as sentence (a).

- 1- a. We should have created astronomy clubs in schools.
b. It is high time
- 2- a. Astronomy extends our horizons in discovering the Universe.
b. Our horizons

3) Classify the following words according to the pronunciation of the final 's'.

- extends - sciences - roots - levels

/s/	/z/	/tʒ/

4) Reorder the following sentences to get a coherent paragraph.

- a. These clubs also foster teamwork, provide networking opportunities,
b. Astronomy clubs unlock students' potential.
c. and boost students' confidence and nurture communication skills.
d. Firstly, they develop valuable skills such as evaluating information and conducting experiments.

Part Two: Written Expression.

(05 points)

Choose ONE of the following topics.

Topic One:

Astronomy clubs are very effective means to improve students' understanding of scientific subjects. As an active member of the school astronomy club, write an article of about 80 to 120 words in your school website to convince your schoolmates to join your club.

Make the best use of the following notes:

- teamwork / collaboration / future scientific researchers
- creativity / drawings / writing.
- meeting / astronomers / outdoor events

Topic Two:

Child labour deprives children of their fundamental rights to education, health and safety. You will participate in a UNICEF Conference on child labour; write a speech of about 80 to 120 words to urge the international community to take measures to fight this unethical practice.

العلامة		عناصر الإجابة																								
مجموع	مجزأة																									
15 pts		Trafficking in human beings Part One: Reading. A) Comprehension. 1- True or False. a- False b- False c- True d- True 2- Identifying paragraphs. a. § 2 b. § 1 3- Answering Questions. a. No, they are not / No. Justification: The buying and selling of human of this practice. b. provide patients with critical..... of the illegal trade. c. they should not onlyhuman organ traffickers. 4- Cohesive markers. a. This practice §1: the buying and selling of organs. b. that § 2: valuable information. c. their § 3: governments (throughout the world.) B)Text Exploration. 1- Lexis. a. occur b. valuable c. laws 2- Morphology. <table><tr><th>Prefix</th><th>Root</th><th>Suffix</th></tr><tr><td>il</td><td>legal</td><td>//</td></tr><tr><td>//</td><td>inform</td><td>ation</td></tr><tr><td>un</td><td>law</td><td>ful</td></tr></table> 3- Asking questions. a. What should doctors respect? b. Why are some patients punished? 4- Gap fill. 1) transplant 2) patients 3) ethical 4) consider. Part Two: Written Expression. <table><tr><th>Criteria</th><th>Relevance</th><th>Semantic coherence</th><th>Correct use of English</th><th>Excellence (vocabulary and creativity)</th><th>Final score</th></tr><tr><td>Common streams</td><td>01</td><td>01</td><td>02</td><td>01</td><td>05</td></tr></table>	Prefix	Root	Suffix	il	legal	//	//	inform	ation	un	law	ful	Criteria	Relevance	Semantic coherence	Correct use of English	Excellence (vocabulary and creativity)	Final score	Common streams	01	01	02	01	05
Prefix	Root		Suffix																							
il	legal		//																							
//	inform		ation																							
un	law		ful																							
Criteria	Relevance		Semantic coherence	Correct use of English	Excellence (vocabulary and creativity)	Final score																				
Common streams	01		01	02	01	05																				
08 pts																										
2	0.5 x4																									
1.5	0.75 x2																									
3	1 x3																									
1.5	0.5 x3																									
07 pts																										
1.5	0.5 x3																									
1.5	0.5 x3																									
2	1 x2																									
2	0.5 x4																									
05 pts																										

